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Annual General Meeting

7th December 2013
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast
Chairman

Allan Davison

Attendees

Bill Clements (1st Larne Old Boys), David Leonard (Dungannon), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), John Patton (VP), Ken Tweedie (VP), Sam Howlett (CWA), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), David Johnston (Laganvale), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Bill Caughey (Pres.), Fred McCrea (VP), Ronnie Kennedy (VP), Allan Davison (3rd Carrickfergus)
Paul Kirk (Downshire), Patricia Evans (Dynamic Brass)
Apologies

Boris Pinto (Murley), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Robert Coyle (Strabane), Harold Whan (Dynamic Brass)
Secretary’s Report

Paul Kirk addressed the meeting. He noted a very busy year for the Brass Band League and proceeded to give a run-down of the various contests throughout the year including the Solos & Quartets, Fivemiletown, Spring Festival and Festival of Brass. He noted that it is indeed remarkable how the BBL are able to run contests on a shoestring budget. 

He mentioned various other events organised by the BBL including the talk by Andrew Duncan of the SBBA on 28th April, the Child Protection course on 9th November and the Cory Band concert and workshops as part of the Festival of Brass at Queen’s University.  
Lastly, Paul thanked band secretaries and the BBL executive for their support and for putting up with what must seem like random emails, phone calls and text messages throughout the year.
Allan Davison thanked Paul Kirk for the report and for his efforts throughout the year.
Treasurer’s Report
Stephen Kennedy presented the Treasurer’s Report and accounts. 
Items of note:

· QUB Contest entry fees and Cory Band concert ticket sales belong in next year’s accounts
· £315 owed to BBL for Tom Mercer Memorial Trophy

· Loss on year is approx. £700 (£400 once trophy taken into account)

· Main reason for loss is reduction in sponsorship of Fivemiletown contest from £1500 to £500. BBL still very grateful for the support.

Allan Davison thanked Stephen. He commented that the summary is a balance sheet, not a profit & loss account. He also noted that the loss was very good when turnover of organisation is considered.
Chairman’s Report
Allan Davison thanked the executive and others for their support throughout the year in the organisation of various events. In particular, he thanked Alan Hunter for his organisation of the ever successful Solos & Quartets competition. He noted the enormous amount of work that goes into the event. The BBL is deeply indebted to him.
He also thanked Paul Kirk for incredible amount of work he has put in behind the scenes as secretary.
He noted the BBL were a very lucky organisation to have a President and Vice Presidents who are still actively involved; their support is very much appreciated.

There have been Ups and Downs throughout the year , namely:

a late reduction in Fivemiletown sponsorship – this was initially to be withdrawn altogether but were persuaded to remain connected to the event

a real highlight was the Festival of Brass. A long weekend but a magnificent event for the BBL to be part of and be associated with. A possible loss of £2000 has been well worth it for anyone who took apart. The contest was a major success, every band enjoyed the event. He thanked Queen’s University for their enormous support, not just in the provision of a venue, but staging, lighting, staff, equipment etc – a massive investment indeed. 
At that point, all executive positions were declared vacant and the election of officers commenced.
Election of Officers

Bill Caughey led the election of officers. 
Allan Davison announced that he did not wish to be re-elected as chairman due to personal commitments. 

Officers were elected as follows: 
President

William Caughey

Vice Presidents
Joe Jackson, Fred McCrea, John Patton, Ronnie Kennedy, Des Lowry, Ken Tweedie, David Dickson
Chairman 

Alan Hunter 
Vice Chairman 

Allan Davison
Secretary 

Paul Kirk
Treasurer 

Stephen Kennedy      
Executive 

Patricia Gibson
Committee

Sam Howlett
David Leonard

Jeanette Morton

Boris Pinto
Bill Caughey added that he was impressed that the Brass Band League is now a polished operation, running events with a great deal of professionalism. He added that he was sorry to Allan Davison standing down as Chairman and thanked him for his many years of service.
Spring Festival Test Piece

A vote was taken in the form of a show of hands on whether the BBL Spring Festival Test Piece should remain as “own choice”. The vote was unanimous in favour of retaining Own Choice test piece at next Spring Festival.

Band of the Year
Allan Davison announced that Fred McCrea on behalf of the 55th Old Boys Trust Fund have agreed to donate regularly to the Brass Band League in order to fund the Band of the Year awards in an increased capacity. There will now be 1 prize per section and 1 overall prize. The prize fund will be as follows:
£200 for each section prize

£250 for overall prize

Only affiliated bands will qualify for the awards.

The 55th Old Boys Trust Fund will also supply new trophies where necessary.

The 2014 Solo & Ensemble Competition will be the final contest in the current Band of the Year format. 

Allan Davison and all who were present thanked Fred and the 55th Old Boys Trust Fund for their kind gesture.

Fred McCrea added that he was encouraged by the new format with bands across the board being encouraged to play their part. He hoped that the new arrangement would be successful and achieve what was intended.

Special Motion
As previously notified to bands, a special motion was proposed as follows:

“The Band of the Year award, also referred to as the Haughton Cup, will take into account all Brass Band contests organised by the Brass Band League (NI) and the North of Ireland Bands Association”

All who were present agreed that the motion should apply, with no objections or counterproposals.
The 2015 Band of the Year awards will be calculated on the new system. The first contest which will count towards the awards will be Fivemiletown on 1st March 2014.

There being no further business, the meeting was brought to a close.
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